The Island at Hidden Harbour

Board of Directors Meeting

January 25, 2020 – 9 AM

 Meeting Minutes

Board members Mark Hannahs, John Booze, Charlie Zellers and Carol Ann Bianco along with John Jensen (Mana-Jit) attended this meeting in Mark’s OC office. Al Dietrich, Tom Murrill and Caroline Pisano joined by phone. President Mark Hannahs called the meeting to order at 9:07 am. 
Decisions executed / made since last (October) meeting:

--Parking lot lights – all the parking lot lights have been converted to LED bulbs

--Park benches – 2 new park benches for the South pool area have been received and are stored in 401-A. John plans to meet with the concrete contractor in February to start planning for the concrete base pads for them to be installed, as weather permits. 

--Pool umbrellas – the new pool umbrellas (North pool) were received / currently stored in 401-A

--Pool Management contract—in our last meeting, the board accepted a one year renewal with our pool management provider; of note, the name was recently changed to Best Pool Care (this division that will support pools without lifeguards)

--Roof replacement-Cayman—the contract with Chesapeake Roofing was signed; we’re now waiting for proper weather conditions to complete this project

--Boardwalk replacement: John shared Brittingham Construction’s updated cost quote for 500 new boards to finish the boardwalk project. He discussed the timing and scope of this work with them; they upgraded to stainless screws at no additional cost. Proposal was accepted.

-Dock receptacles / electric panels boxes: Charlie obtained a very competitive cost quote from the “Lighting Electrician” currently working on the Island;  he will perform this work using the reduced rates under the DPL Energy program. Charlie is working to obtain a more formal quote from him to include replacing all (30) dock receptacles as well as the electric panel boxes (3). 

--Aruba—circle window – the center rear circle window on Aruba was repaired by Chesapeake Roofing to stop a recurring water leak situation.  Due to similar issues with those rear (canal) side windows, John was asked to get a “flat / generic” bid for possible future issues on A, B, C and D. 
 Project status:
--Lanai carpet: John advised one 3rd floor owner still has an issue with the carpet installation on his rear deck and is coordinating the solution with Sea Floors directly.  John then advised us to bill the remaining 2nd and 3rd floor deck owners for their carpet installation to reimburse the association. Carol Ann will advise PKS to send those invoices.
--Water leaks: John shared the units who reported water leaks during an unusually violent summer wind / rain event have been addressed and he has been in contact with those owners. As agreed in an earlier meeting, we decided to start with the obvious solution….to re-caulk suspect areas.  It was agreed to continue monitoring these issues in the future. 
--Lighting options – Charlie shared the last project in our switch over to all LED bulbs is to replace the hallway light fixtures on each building. Our count of fixtures needed was a bit short; we are currently waiting for an additional 24 fixtures to arrive plus the spares he ordered. Once these special order fixtures are installed, that will complete our LED conversion.  Charlie shared several owners questioned how they can have their deck light (controlled by switch) fixture replaced. After we get a set pre-negotiated price from Shane (Electrician), we can advise the owners to contact him directly.  This and the dock electrical work updates should be shared with the owners in the next Newsletter. Mark commented the flood lights for the Island entrance sign are not working. Charlie will check if those lights can be replaced under the Energy program also. 
--Town Utility Easement: The drilling project successfully completed to tunnel under the canal from the Dominica building area to 123rd street and re-connect with the existing water feed.  The Island’s water loop to the fire hydrant functionality has now been restored.  All work to put the Island back to normal, including a new dumpster pad, speed bump and several sidewalk blocks are complete. The only task left for the Town is to re-do some of the parking lot strips. 
--Town Storm Drain clearance work: Phase 1 of the Town’s work to clear the storm drain for 125th St. that sits just west of our entrance bridge is complete. At this time, the Town has not determined when the 2nd / final phase of this work will be completed (funding issue).  
-- Owner Meeting -2020:  With 2020 being a Leap year, several OC event dates have shifted.  Due to the schedule conflict of a non-sanctioned auto event set to occur on the same weekend as Sunfest, the Town decided to shift Sunfest to the first weekend of October.  The board agreed to keep our Owner Meeting date aligned with Sunfest so this year’s Owner Meeting will be held on Saturday, October 3, 2020.  Our meeting room reservation has been confirmed for that date.

In an earlier board meeting, a question arose if there was a way to improve the proxy process so we don’t continue to fight a last minute quorum decision.  John (Booze) shared a proxy process he’s recently experienced.  After a brief discussion, this topic was tabled for a future discussion. 
--Financial Report: 

The December / end of 2019 financial report showed a positive monthly net amount of $5,496 and only a slight negative end of year result of ($5,652).  Pulling ourselves out of our long negative run rate for 2019 was due mostly to only painting one building, and it’s associated wood repair, in 2019.  Tight control on the Landscaping budget plus a few other categories coming in under what we planned, also helped achieve this result. 

The Reserve Fund balance increased to $623,036 at the end of year. The funds borrowed to cover the 2019 master insurance policy have been fully restored.  A CD matured in November;  the decision was made to move those funds into our Reserve MMA to help cover anticipated 2020 Reserve project expenses. Carol Ann shared a brief overview of those planned projects. 
Finally, the Kauai carpet project completed in the Fall, all owners were billed and have reimbursed the association; this effort was complete by the end of 2019. 

Future Plans / Decisions: 
--Wood replacement on Lanai:  John shared he asked Roger and All States to bid replacing the wood on Lanai as we prep for painting. John then stated his desire to start the wood replacement soon as weather permits.  Thus we may need to power wash Lanai before we’d normally turn the water service back on; we’ll need our plumber to re-start and then re-winterize that water supply line—nominal cost. John also plans to put some project monitoring controls in place this year to avoid major cost surprises with the amount of wood replacements like we encountered last year. 
--Paint proposal for Lanai: The updated Moore Painting proposal was accepted. 
--Pool Repairs:  Continuing to work through a list of off-season pool repair recommendations, we now have a cost to repair the north pool backwash pit. John also obtained a second quote for this work which was half the cost. The board agreed to accept the alternate provider bid for this work. The board also accepted the alternate provider’s bid to install two new chlorine feeders. Finally, a clogged skimmer line is to be blown out by BPC; if their efforts fail, we will re-visit this issue.  

It was noted several of the pool post top caps are off; they need to be re-attached to keep water out of the post and off the deck surface. 
--Exit signs: A recurring problem on the Island is our building Exit signs. Some work was done last year but signs are still falling off (Maui’s is missing); this is likely due to the bracket being installed upside down.  Charlie agreed to inventory the Exit signs and work with Greenway Lighting to obtain the same style signs at a reduced cost. The board recommended we also order some spare fixtures for future needs.      

--Cayman carpet: Prior to our meeting, John shared the proposal to replace the deck carpeting on Cayman in the Spring. Mark requested John attempt to get a better price from the contractor.  It was also noted we need to poll the Cayman owners to determine if any owners want to / qualify to opt of this project before we finalize the carpet contract.  John will query the Cayman owners.   
--Landscaping –Tom shared in December 4 sycamore trees on the property were trimmed along with the large pine tree near the entrance / Aruba that was growing over the sidewalk.  Also trimmed were 2 crape myrtles and an evergreen near Maui.  This was our first experience with this contractor and it turned out well.  For 2020, Tom plans to meet with Patric soon to discuss removing some dead / overgrown hedges and plan some miscellaneous small shrub replacements.  
Items from the floor / Owner Topics: 
--Islamorada decking: Recently it’s been observed that the “Trex” walkway for the Islamorada units is failing.  As noted in the 9th Amendment to the Island Declaration, that walkway is a Limited Common Element for those units. John was asked to notify those 4 owners of our safety concerns and work with them to obtain proposals to replace the decking, at their expense. Finally, the cost of the emergency repair that was recently made will be billed back to them. 

--Heat checks---with the milder temps to date, no owner unit heat check has been done yet. Weather forecasts are being monitored to determine when (if) it will be performed. 

--An owner suggested the tennis court have “pickle ball stripping” added to it; the board voted no. 
--Bike storage was also a concern raised by this owner. Discussion followed noting the common stair tower areas are not to be used for long range bike storage.  John will check into providing bike stickers for owners to use to identify their bikes by Memorial Day; bikes without stickers will be considered abandoned and removed. 

--John will price out signs to be placed on each dumpster reminding everyone not to place remodeling waste, etc. there; it should include the phone number for Bulk Trash removal.
--Sinkholes near the Bermuda building and the Aruba / Bermuda dumpster need attention. Another area of concern is the sidewalk at the mid-point of Oahu that is raised significantly.  John has this on his schedule to address in the coming month(s).
--Insulation: Charlie suggested we have the batt insulation under several buildings re-secured to keep it from falling  down under the building. John will pursue how best to address this. 
With all business addressed, this meeting adjourned at 11:30 am. There is no board meeting planned for February; the next board meeting will be held on March 14th – location to be determined later. Any issue needing to be addressed before the next meeting will be handled via email (or conference call if necessary).
Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Ann Bianco, Treasurer / Secretary
